

THE COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL

200 PORTLAND STREET BOSTON, MASSACHUSETTS 02114

TOM REILLY ATTORNEY GENERAL

May 20, 2002

(617) 727-2200 www.ago.state.ma.us

Christopher Perry, Esq.
Brendan J. Perry & Associates, P.C.
95 Elm Street
P.O. Box 6938
Holliston, MA 01746

Re: Davis v. Rennie et al.,

Dear Attorney Perry:

As you are aware, on December 12, 2001, Judge Lasker approved the Attorney General's motion to withdraw as counsel for the individual defendants "as of the date when the United States Supreme Court denies defendants' petition for writ of certiorari...." I am writing to inform you that in light of the Supreme Court's recent denial of defendants' petition, the Office of the Attorney General no longer represents Michael Hanlon, Richard Gillis, Paul Rennie and Joyce Weigers Labrie in the *Davis* matter.

Even though we are under no obligation to do so, I am enclosing a copy of Richard Gillis' 2000 tax return, W-2, and payroll information. He asked me to forward that to you in connection with your October 1, 2001 letter requesting supplemental financial information. I am also sending today, under separate cover, another copy of your October 1, 2001 letter to the individual defendants. Any further followup on your discovery requests should be made directly to them or their new attorneys.

Sincerely,

Howard Meshnick

Assistant Attorney General

Trial Division

cc: Michael Hanlon Richard Gillis Paul Rennie Joyce Weigers Labrie